Govalle Campus Advisory Council (CAC) Meeting
Reunión del Consejo Consultivo del Campus de Govalle
March 9th, 2020

[bookmark: _GoBack]Members Present (P-Parent; S-Staff; A-Administrator; C-Community Member; BR-Business Representative); (S) Dolores Perez; (S) Diana Clemens; (S) Vanessa Hart; (S) Henry Jaeger; (s) Allison Eden; (S) Dulce Gonzalez (A) Paula Reyes; (BR) Frank Cruz; and (P) Vincent Tovar.

Citizen’s Communication: Mr. Tovar expressed the need for a school board candidate for District 2.  The deadline for a candidate to file is in August, and the election will be in November.

February minutes were unanimously approved.

Construction Update: They will bring the bike rack from the old building to the new one.  A sprinkler head broke outside in the front of the building.  It’s being fixed, but we need to determine how to prevent future breaks.  There’s also a problem with the copy room door being closed.  Alarm is not set when it’s not completely closed.  More lighting is needed in the back due to increased darkness in the morning.  Govalle could also benefit from more signs to help visitors find the entrance.

Vida Clinic and Communities In Schools Update: Due to projected, increased expenses for Vida Clinics at new campuses, Govalle is not yet confirmed to have a clinic in the fall.  AISD’s contact with Communities In Schools (CIS) called Ms. Reyes about possibly being at Govalle next school year.  Questions that need to be answered by CIS: How much space do they need? When will they confirm being at our campus? How much money will Govalle need to contribute to getting them on campus? Our AISD representative is contacting Suki Steinhauser, at CIS, to get answers.  At the next Govalle CAC meeting, we will study the school’s spaces, with a map and tour, to see if we could have both a Vida Clinic and CIS on campus, as well as understanding more of how school spaces are being used.  If any school spaces are changed, Govalle would need to provide the furniture.

Principal’s Report: Ms. Fox and Ms. Reyes are on the School Changes Implementation Team (SCIT), which supports the transition of Brooke families to Govalle and Linder Elementary.  75 Brooke families submitted commitment forms to send their kids to Govalle next year.  90 Brooke families committed to Linder.  Staffing: Ms. Reyes is interviewing Brooke staff, this week, to possibly fill four posted job positions for Govalle next year.  Govalle still needs to hire a head custodian.  Ms. Reyes has put in a recommendation to fill the open fifth grade teacher position, but haven’t received confirmation from the interviewee.  A new position, only for next school year, will begin in the fall.  It’s for a staff member who will work half their time as an additional Parent Support Specialist, and the other half as a clerk.    
 
Professional Development: AISD is paying for four Govalle teachers to do summer AVID (Advancement Via Individual Determination) training: Ms. Eden, Ms. Clemens, Ms. Offerman, and Ms. Toth.

Parent Engagement: parents are being informed about the 2020 census; STEAM Fest is April 4th, 10am-2pm at Martin Middle School; and online registration for next school year starts two weeks in April.
Adelante Conference is April 3rd.

Agenda for April 13th CAC Meeting: Tour, Map, and Discussion of School Space Utilization
Mr. Cruz proposed an additional agenda item for a future CAC meeting: banners on campus to recognize school performance and accomplishments


